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LUMBERJACK 

NEWSLETTER 
 

 
 

 

Lumberjack Families, 

 

The school season is off to a great start! Our students and staff members are making the best of these awkward times showing 

resilience, determination and having as much fun as possible. It is important sometimes to just stop and laugh. At ourselves, at life 

circumstances, or with a friend. Not all in this world is serious business. Celebrate life's small and big moments, learn to relax and 

have some fun! 

 

“Instead of bracing yourself for the perils of the unknown, embrace the joy that is here, in your present moment.” 

– Michelle Cruz Rosado 
 

Here are a couple of things we have been up to! 

 

➢ Recently our HS students have started “Lumberjack Life”.  An addition to advisory, where we introduce our students to 

elements of the strategic plan while shaping the values of our school. Students work with Mr. Quinn, Ms. Callan and Mr. 

Pribbernow to discuss school challenges and successes, while empowering Student voices to form norms and expectations.  

 

➢ The Middle/High School has started offering after school homework help affectionately known as “HW Club”. 

Middle/High School Students will have access to the library from 230-400pm, Monday through Thursday. Transportation is 

available for those who need it. If you choose to have your child attend and will pick them up, please be prompt.  

 

The school is requesting parents and guardians to ensure they update any phone numbers or emails. We want to make certain ALMA 

and our all-call services are up to date. Changes or updates can be made by contacting either Ms. Oleson or Mrs. Rich at either school.  

 

A helpful reminder that Parent conferences are coming up in November. Please don’t hesitate to call and book your appointments to 

speak with teachers. As always, you need not wait until this time to talk and should feel free to contact your student’s teachers as 

needed. We look forward to seeing you then. 

 

 

Go Lumberjacks! 

 

Mark Pribbernow – Principal 
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Bus safety is important both on the bus and while waiting for the bus to pick up your child. 
  

SAFETY GUIDELINES FOR PARENTS/GUARDIANS 

OF STUDENTS USING SCHOOL BUSES 

  

The following guidelines outline parent/guardian responsibilities relative to families using District school buses and transportation 

services. 

1.       Riding the school bus is a privilege.  This privilege may be temporarily suspended or permanently revoked if a student’s 

misconduct violates School Bus Conduct Rules, jeopardizes the safe operations of the school bus or the safety of the children 

riding this bus.  See Board policies EEA and JICC, and District regulations JICC-R. 

2.       Parents/guardians are responsible for the safety of their children from the time they leave home in the morning until the 

time they board the school bus; and at the end of the school day from the time the school bus departs the loading/unloading area 

and the children reach home. Once the child enters the school bus, the authority lies with the bus driver and the school. 

3.       Students should leave home early enough so that they arrive at the designated school bus stop point five (5) minutes before 

the scheduled arrival time of the school bus. 

4.       Parents/guardians should be aware of their responsibility not only for their child's behavior while on the school bus, but also 

their responsibility for damage caused by their child(ren) to the property of others, including the school bus.  When a child walks 

to and from the bus stop, and while he/she waits at the school bus stop, and when he/she walks home from the school bus stop at 

the end of the school day, he/she must show consideration and respect for the property of those citizens whose homes and places 

of business are located along these routes. 

5.       Parents/guardians, together with the child, should develop a route to and from the school bus stop, or school, which 

minimizes the exposure of the child to vehicular traffic.  Shortcuts through isolated fields and woods or across streams or railroad 

tracks can often be dangerous.  Entering of abandoned houses or deserted buildings by children on their way to or from school 

should not be condoned.  The route should be direct and uninterrupted. 

6.       Parents/guardians should walk with younger children to and from the school bus stop, using this opportunity to teach the 

child(ren) proper pedestrian practice.  If the parents/guardians cannot accompany their child(ren), arrangements should be made, 

if possible, for older children (brother, sister, or neighbor) to escort the younger children to and from the school bus stop or 

school. 

7.       Parents/guardians should develop in their child(ren) an awareness of the molestation (personal harassment) problem.   

Encourage children not to accept candy, soft drinks, money, toys or rides from strangers or to associate with anyone they do not 

know.  If your child is confronted with these problems on his/her way to or from school, he/she should tell you or his/her teacher 

as soon as possible.  This is a situation that should be referred to the police. 

8.       Parents/guardians should realize that weather determines how a child is to be dressed.  Encourage your child to wear the 

type of clothing that will not only keep him/her warm and enable him/her to see where he/she is going, but also permit him/her to 

be seen.  If the child(ren) cannot be seen by the drivers of vehicles, they are in danger.  For example, white clothing is difficult to 

see in snow, but makes one clearly visible at night.  If the weather is inclement, the child should be dressed for the occasion and 

leave a few minutes earlier than his/her normal starting time in order to reach the school bus stop or school safely and on time. 

9.       Inclement weather announcements regarding the closing of schools or delayed opening begin at approximately 6:00 a.m.   

During severe weather conditions, pertinent information concerning the transportation program will be announced on the radio. 

10.   The application of common sense is the best method of determining the role of the parents/guardians regarding the safety of 

children traveling to and from school, either as a passenger on a school bus or as a pedestrian. 

 

Some important dates 
➢ Picture Retakes                        October 27th 
➢ Report Cards                        Close November 5th and distributed November 12th 
➢ Veterans Day Ceremony November 10th 
➢ Veterans Day – No School November 11th 
➢ Parent Conference Day – Early Dismissal  November 17th  
➢ Thanksgiving Recess November 24-26th 
➢ Holiday Recess                          December 23rd - 31st 
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2021-2022 Freshman Orientation 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
October 6, 2021 Walk to School Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Boys and Girls of Summer Rotary Discussion 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Advisory - Movie Review 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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WINTER ACTIVITIES!  
 
We are THRILLED to announce that Winter Activities are back at the Elementary School this winter!  We will 
be enjoying skiing, snowboarding, skating, snowshoeing and sledding on Friday afternoons in the month of 
January. 
 
Skiers and snowboarders will be at loon from 1:00pm- 3:00pm and the costs are associated with the 
activities are as follows: 
$14 per lesson 
$0 for lift ticket 
$14 for ski/snowboard rental 
$0 for helmet rental 
 
Skaters will be at The Riverwalk and return to school for regular dismissal time. 

 
Sledders and Snowshoers will be on campus and dismissed at regular dismissal time. 
 
We are looking for lots of VOLUNTEERS especially at Loon Mountain!  If you are interested in helping out and 
have not completed the Lin-Wood School Volunteer paperwork and process, please stop by the SAU to get the 
requisite paperwork.  Or call the elementary building at 603-745-2214 and ask for Ms. Everett for further 
information.  
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VETERAN’S DAY 

October 18, 2021 

 

 

Dear Honored Veterans, 

 

We are excited to announce our second annual virtual 

Veterans Day Program! As much as we would love to 

have everyone participate in person, the global 

pandemic has challenged us to up our videography and 

presentation skills with another virtual celebration.  

 

Here at Lin-Wood we take Veterans Day very seriously and we are working to make this a great program of honor, 

respect and love for you, our veterans.  

Our Kanc Connection students will once again be creating a heartfelt production of the Virtual Veterans Day Recognition 

Ceremony which will air on Wednesday November 10, 2021 on https://www.lin-wood.org/tv at 11:00am and will 

also be available on the Lin-Wood YouTube channel at 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCUDEYr4nCRjWLIlMsidmn8g 

Please email a copy of your photo to tv@lin-wood.org, or bring your photo to the office at the Middle High School and 

Ms. Oleson will be happy to scan it for you- lickitty split- so you can take it home with you.   

 

We will need to have photos no later than November 2, 2020.  If you know of a veteran who has not received this 

information, please share it with them and encourage them to join us! 

 

Please feel free to contact us with any questions.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Mark Pribbernow - Principal 

Virginia Everett - Assistant Principal 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

  

https://www.lin-wood.org/tv
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCUDEYr4nCRjWLIlMsidmn8g
mailto:tv@lin-wood.org
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MIDDLE SCHOOL DANCE 

 

 

HIGH SCHOOL HALLOWEEN DANCE 
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LUMBERJACK HAPPENINGS 
                  

                   WELCOME FALL 

 

     Greetings from the elementary building! 
 
Elementary School Celebrates 30 Years 
 
Recently a copy of a letter from 1991 came to the SAU.  It was regarding a time capsule that was hidden when 
the Lin-Wood Elementary school opened 30 years ago.  In the fall of 1991, the elementary school opened its 
doors for students in Lincoln and Woodstock in grades K-5. Prior to the elementary school opening, the 
students were located in some classrooms at the current middle high school. 
 
The time capsule was hidden during a ceremony on Oct. 6, 1991.  It was only fitting to do something to 
commemorate the school opening and celebrate the 30-year anniversary of the elementary school.  On Oct. 6, 
2021, the time capsule was opened and shared with the current elementary school students and 
teachers. Retired teachers and administrators that were here back in 1991, came back to celebrate this 30-
year milestone.  Retirees in attendance included:  Robert Nelson, Michael Weaver, Joanne Magnan, Barbara 
Hooker, Donna Thompson, Pauline Harrington.  Juice boxes courtesy of our local McDonalds and celebratory 
cake was enjoyed by all! 
 
The time capsule contains submissions from students in K-5 from 1991.  Viewing of the materials will be 
available through Thanksgiving this year.  The current students and classes at the elementary school will be 
adding to the time capsule including materials and items from the current times.  Both the old and new items 
will go back in the time capsules by Thanksgiving this year in the hopes that they will be opened again in the 
next 20-30 years.  
 
If you would like to come in and view the items in the time capsule from 1991, please contact Sheila Rich at the 
elementary school.   
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Kanc Connection 
Heather Krill and Dan Adams 

 

 
 

 
Thank you to everyone who has helped to get this year’s production going with 
volunteering time for interviews and segment ideas.  We welcome your constructive 
feedback always and look forward to whatever thoughts and ideas you may share.   
 
This year’s Veterans Day Assembly will be virtual again, so if you have someone you 
would like to be represented, please send us their photo and information to Dan 
Adams at dadams@lin-wood.org by November 2.   
 
The Virtual Assembly will premiere on Veterans’ Day which is November 11, 2021 at 
10 AM.  Thank you in advance to Paula Houde and everyone who is making 
contributions to this year’s assembly, hopefully the last time we will need to do virtually 
due to COVID considerations.   

 

Make sure to follow us at: 

https://www.youtube.com/c/kancconnection 

https://www.facebook.com/kancconnection 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

mailto:dadams@lin-wood.org
https://www.youtube.com/c/kancconnection
https://www.facebook.com/kancconnection
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MHS Math Department 
 
The MHS Math Team hit the ground running this fall with new Savvas (formerly Pearson) math textbooks and 
online curriculum support.  We received training over the summer to help us implement the curriculum, and will 
receive a second training during the school year. We have had a positive response from students so far.  At 
the HS level, Ms. Halm and Mr. Robertson like that students have the option to consult their hard copy 
textbook or access the homework problems and supporting examples online, based on their preference. There 
is also a cool interactive feature called Mathematical Modeling in 3 Acts which helps students think through 
mathematical ideas with various real-life scenarios.  
  
At the MS level, Ms. Wilson and Mrs. Kraus like how lessons in the new textbooks start with a “Solve & 
Discuss It” problem that gives students the opportunity to talk out ideas and explore solutions before being 
taught specific skills. Students are engaged and good discussions are taking place! 

 

 
If you have a 6th grader ask about the solution they came up with 
for this one:  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
In 8th grade math, students had a lively discussion 
about the “Solve & Discuss It” problem below and 
then debated over which floor plan they liked best! A 6 
foot by 6-foot floor plan was the winner!  

Matt and his dad are building a 

treehouse. They buy enough flooring material to cover 

an area of 36 square feet. What are all possible 

dimensions of the floor? 

Thank you for the various ways that you support your learners at home.  As always, please do not hesitate to 
reach out to any of us by phone or email with any questions or concerns. 
  
Sincerely, 

Jessica Halm 
Sarah Kraus 
Lincoln Robertson 
Jackie Wilson
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“Falling” into English Department News 
Heather Krill and Jen Whitcher 

 

 So far, we are off and running, or reading, writing, and speaking as the case may be in the English 
department.  A few items to keep in mind: 
 

• Our Annual Rotary Speech Competition will kick off later in October with class presentations for grades 
9-12 in mid-November.  This year’s topic is yet to be determined, but we will keep you posted.   

• Ask your student about our Wednesday Words of Wisdom where we read and analyze famous 
historical or contemporary speeches.  On opposite Wednesdays, students in grades 9-12 are 
responsible for their current events.   

• Feel free to reach out to hkrill@lin-wood.org or jwhitcher@lin-wood.org depending on your student’s 
English class.   

• Our journey through Poetry Out Loud also begins in October.  Check out www.poetryoutloud.org for 
more information.  Kids usually select their poems by Halloween, learn them really well by Thanksgiving 
and are prepared to recite them in the weeks before Christmas.   

• Parent Teacher Conferences are November 17 following our early release for students.  We would love 
to chat with you about your student’s performance in English classes!  

 

 
  

English Department Contact Information 

Grades 9-12 

Mrs. Krill hkrill@lin-wood.org 

Mrs. Whitcher jwhitcher@lin-wood.org 

mailto:hkrill@lin-wood.org
mailto:jwhitcher@lin-wood.org
http://www.poetryoutloud.org/
mailto:hkrill@lin-wood.org
mailto:jwhitcher@lin-wood.org
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THE BOOK FAIR IS COMING! 

REAL TIME IN PERSON  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday, November 8 through Friday, November 12, 2021 

Location: Elementary EMPR on the STAGE 

Hours: 10:00 AM-3:00 PM  

 

Volunteers Needed!  

Please reach out to Ms. Jenn Duncan at Jage14@yahoo.com 
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BUILDING TRADES 

Chris Goodbout 

This Weight Rack is one of (2) being built for the School Weight Room by our middle and high 

school students!  Their skills just continue to grow by leaps and bounds! 

Students also work on various small engines as well for practice, so if you or someone you 

may know have small yard equipment (lawnmowers, leafblowers, etc.) which may need some 

tuning, please reach out to Mr. Goodbout at cgoodbout@lin-wood.org as they are always 

welcome learning experiences! 

mailto:cgoodbout@lin-wood.org
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Lin-Wood Food Service News 
 

Thanks to a waiver from the USDA and National School 
Lunch Program (NSLP), Lin-Wood is once again able to serve 
free breakfast and free lunch to all students in K-12 for the 
2021-22 school year.  This means that each student can 
have the daily breakfast or lunch meal that is on the school 
lunch menu for that day at no charge.   

 

Here’s some additional information on the Lin-Wood Food 
Service: 

1. All breakfast and lunch meals include a milk option.  It is part of the free meal. 
2. Milk purchased separately must be paid for on student accounts. 
3. A la carte items, including milk purchased separately, must be paid for on student accounts.  No 

charging is allowed for a la carte items.  
4. If a student wants an additional meal during lunch, it will be charged to their lunch account, like an ala 

carte purchase.   
5. Funds can be added to student accounts in different ways.  If cash is brought in, please identify your 

student’s name and grade on the envelope so it gets applied to the proper account.   
6. The preferred methods of adding funds to student accounts are prepayment by check or using the 

online payment portal through MySchoolBucks. (see additional information in this newsletter) 

 

Check out the school website for more information pertaining to Lin-Wood Food Service.  www.lin-

wood.org  You can access school lunch menus, MySchoolBucks, Free & Reduced applications and 

announcements from Food Service.  

 

 

 

http://www.lin-wood.org/
http://www.lin-wood.org/
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SPECIAL RECOGNITION 

 

  

For years, local hero and proud military father Jeff Ingalls had dreamed of a place where Veterans could 

come for a place to rest and heal.  This year with the help of some amazing locals, to include some of our 

very own Lin-Wood students in the Rotary Interact Club, that dream is becoming a reality.  While the motto 

of the Rotary Interact Club is “Service Above Self”, this particular project has become a heartfelt mission to 

honor an amazing individual who truly embodied that belief. 

We could not be more humbled by the dedication and passion of our students to be a part of this mission. 
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AWARDS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Over the summer our School 

received some exciting and 

gratifying recognition that we could 

not be prouder of! 

While this award was issued to the 

School as a whole, it is truly a 

reflection of the hard work put in by 

our athletic teams and coaches 

during the 19/20 and 20/21 

seasons. 

The amount of respect, integrity 

and sportsmanship these teams 

showed was not only inspiring to 

upcoming Lin-Wood athletes, but to 

their fellow competititve teams as 

well. 

Congratulations to all of you on 

such a prestigious accomplishment!  

You are a shining example of 

Lumberjack Pride! 

NHIAA TEAM 
ATHLETIC 

RECOGNITION 
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BULLETIN 
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2021-2022 STUDENT DRIVERS 

 
If your student will become licensed for this upcoming year, please review the following information: 
 

➢ Student Automobile Use Policy – Any licensed student may be permitted to bring their vehicle onto 
campus.  Student transport of minor siblings must be authorized by parent/guardian and on file with 
the office for siblings to leave school grounds.  Additionally, students must follow th e handbook policy 
regulations stated below regarding their vehicles on campus:  

• Student use of an automobile on school grounds is a privilege.  Careless driving is prohibited and is 
subject to disciplinary actions.  Anyone guilty of careless driving, may be  reported to the police.  
Improper use of a motor vehicle on school grounds can result in suspension from school.   

• Driving a motor vehicle from school grounds during the school day without authorization will be 
considered improper use of a motor vehicle and will be considered grounds for suspension.   

• Parking at the school is a privilege granted by the school and the privilege will be withdrawn if it is 
abused.  Prior to driving or parking on school grounds, students will be required to register motor 
vehicles in the main office.  If a student leaves the school grounds in a motor vehicle without 
authorization, parents will be notified, and the student will be subject to disciplinary action up to 
and including suspension from school. 

• Automobiles must be parked in the designated parking area.   

• Students, including the driver, are not allowed in vehicles during school hours, except for arrival or 
departure.  Drivers and their passengers must leave the vehicle as soon as they arrive at school and 
are not to be in it until they leave school again. 
 

 NOTE – Any items displayed in or on a student’s vehicle which violate normal codes of conduct may 
be subject to disciplinary actions, including student suspension and loss of parking privileges  per 
policy GIC. 

 
LOCAL DRIVER’S EDUCATION PROGRAM OFFERINGS:  
 

❖ Littleton - https://precisiondrivingschool.com/register/  
❖ Plymouth - https://www.hullsdrivingschool.com/classroom_sessions.phtml 
❖ Meredith -  https://www.proficientdriving.com/packages.phtml  
❖ Center Harbor - https://www.redhilldrivingschool.com/driver-s-ed-program.html 

 
 
For more information about State of New Hampshire Youth Operator Licensing FAQ’s, here are some great 
resources to check out: 
 
https://www.nh.gov/safety/divisions/dmv/driver-licensing/apply/youth-operator.htm 
https://www.nh.gov/safety/divisions/dmv/driver-licensing/education-training/driver-education.htm 
https://www.nh.gov/safety/divisions/dmv/driver-licensing/apply/testing.htm 

https://precisiondrivingschool.com/register/
https://www.hullsdrivingschool.com/classroom_sessions.phtml
https://www.proficientdriving.com/packages.phtml
https://www.redhilldrivingschool.com/driver-s-ed-program.html
https://www.nh.gov/safety/divisions/dmv/driver-licensing/apply/under-18.htm
https://www.nh.gov/safety/divisions/dmv/driver-licensing/education-training/driver-education.htm
https://www.nh.gov/safety/divisions/dmv/driver-licensing/apply/testing.htm
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LIN-WOOD  

GEAR STORE 
https://lin-woodspiritwear.itemorder.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Looking for some branded Lin-Wood Gear? 

 

Whether you’re a current student, proud parent of a student (past/present/future), an alumnus or a 

faculty member, make sure to check out our online gear store!   

 

You’ll find favorite sweatshirts, polos, short-sleeved shirts, baseball hats, winter beanie hats, zip-up 

pullovers, but don’t forget to also scope out some of our more recently added items.  You will 

definitely want to get your hands on these NEW incredible water bottles, window decals, hot/cold 

coffee tumblers, key ring lanyards, shorts, and casual pants! 

 

Keep your eyes open for some of our upcoming student fundraiser merchandise available on 

Facebook too.  

 

https://lin-woodspiritwear.itemorder.com/

